Seminary Hill Association, Inc.
Monthly Board of Directors Meeting
Thursday, October 14, 2021, 7:00 p.m.
Virtual Meeting held electronically

Minutes

Police Report : Officer Lennon submitted a report indicating that private police officers are being hired at McDonald’s and Bradlee Shopping Center after incidents of violence there.

Sheriff’s Report: No Report

Program:  Annetta Catchings, Candidate for Alexandria Mayor
Annetta Catchings has a customer service background. She was a military wife, worked for United Airlines for 35 years and has volunteered throughout her life. She has two sons and wants to make Alexandria her home. 
Annetta wants to work on the basics. She wants schools to be safe for students, teachers, and administrators. She is pro SROs. Basic services need to be provided including pipes, power, paving and affordable housing and healthcare. She sees the need for more capital improvement and funds to help with the flooding. She would earmark more ACT funds and infrastructure relief to ease the financial burden on the residents. She would show respect for the residents not special interest groups like TWU. Seminary Road needs to be revisited, as well as the Duke Street Transitway. She is opposed to shrinking car lanes.  She believes the city needs new leadership and what we have right now, one party rule, will not work.

Program:  Hillary Orr, Deputy Director of Transportation, Alexandria Department of Transportation and Environmental Services
The presentation tonight has nothing to do with the BRT for Duke Street. This is to try and help with the congestion of Duke Street and Telegraph Road as well as the cut through traffic. The Plan is to test a couple of scenarios and uses street light data which is a new platform the city has access. This data is helpful as it shows drivers’ behaviors. 
Pilot 1 – January through March 2022 – From 4pm-7pm, the peak driving period they will increase the green signal timing for traffic on Quaker Lane and along Duke Street to get to Telegraph Road At the same time, they will decrease green signal timing on side streets to make cutting through neighborhood less attractive.
Pilot 2 August 2022 through January 2022- If Pilot 1 is successful then Phase 2 will prohibit direct access to Telegraph Road from West Taylor Parkway. The main goal is to keep cut-through traffic on the atrial roads and off neighborhood residential streets.
The goal is to put more traffic on Quaker and Duke and keep traffic off residential roads.
Hillary Orr wants these pilots to be very transparent. She says it is a pilot and she wants to work with and partner with the associations to get input and to make any changes that will happen so this will be a successful and transparent process. The long term plan is to find a way to allow left turn access onto the westbound Duke Street ramp to Telegraph to alleviate the bottleneck that currently exists at the Telegraph Road ramp.

Minutes from September 2021 Will be approved in the November meeting

[bookmark: _Hlk63580192][bookmark: _Hlk84994596]Treasurer Report:  Nancy Jennings reported that our balance as of October 12, 2021, was $23,277.59.  Since September, SHA received one contribution and paid the monthly webmaster fee of $58.
Area Reports:
Area 1: The community is upset that the city is planning on moving the playground at Ft. Ward. The proposed location could possibly be on top of burial grounds. Lots 31-33 were home to the Peters Family and the Jackson Family lived on the opposite side. The playground is planned to be placed in the middle of the two properties. There have been no archeological surveys and Families are upset that city has not taken the effort to make sure that there are no family graves at these locations. John Chapman was assigned to take the lead on this. On 8/29/2021 President Flemming reached out to John Chapman, and he has not reached out to community as of today. Fran will contact him again.
Area 2: TC lights are on and bright. There have been a few violations with lighting. ACPS is not finished with construction of Snack Bar and bathrooms. The budget is now over $700k. Fences and plantings have not been done to help with sound.
Area 3: We will be watching the Duke Street Pilot very closely as it will affect Quaker Lane which is very close to us.
Area 6: HAWK Lights have been installed on July 22,2021 at Braddock and N Early, however they are still not working. It has been explained that it is a Dominion Power issue.
There have been several discussions with the City regarding the school construction, Braddock Apartments and the speeding and cut through traffic on North Early. Will continue to keep you posted.  
Area 9: SRCA held its Annual Election/Picnic. Jeanne Jacob is President. SRCA has appointed Richie as the newly appointed City Liaison, and they have established a Duke Street committee as well. They will continue to follow Strawberry Run as well and as always will report back.

Christina: EHS The school has a vaccine mandate. Teachers and staff are 100% vaccinated and student body is 99% vaccinated. Construction is still on going and is on schedule. The Campus remains closed to the public, but it will be opening Monday Oct 17, 2021, for walking.

Beth: SSSAS will be holding a Parent event on Oct 29, 2021, at the head of School house.so please expect parking. There will be a Spooky Halloween parade through campus Oct 30, 2021. Fall play will be December 5th. 

Old Business
AHDC Affordable Housing Proposal on Seminary Road The third community meeting has occurred, and it has been confirmed there will be NO commercial zoning. They will be going in front of the Planning Commission Dec 7, 2021. DSUP has not been approved as of today . We will continue to follow this issue.
Karig Estates: Work was scheduled to begin Sept 13, 2021, and this has been delayed again and we will expect further delays. There is to be a walk through the property to designate which trees are to be saved. We have not heard when that will happen. Mr. Flacks was trying to get the Northern Virginia Conservation Trust to purchase the farthest back property, but this has fallen through. This will be the first home built and will be the Model Home.
MacArthur School Rebuild: Construction is under way. They still say they are on schedule.
The High School Project: Construction will start on the field and the parking lot. This will be the site of the new School. Once this is finished, they will tear down the school and begin working on the football field. Tom has raised concerns as now the fields’ location has changed and parking, lights and noise will be an issue. 

Street Renaming Letter Response: August 10, 2021 the Council Sub-Committee, changed the threshold from 75% to 25% of affected residents could petition to change a street name. SHA sent a letter along with others saying there was no civic input and Justin was the only one that responded. He stated that the naming committee is a council subcommittee and they set their own policies to govern what applications they might consider for recommendation to Council. While the committee is using the 25% threshold, as one of the members of Council he would expect clear support from residents. Once again what is that support 25% or more?


New Business
ADU Height Changes: Still trying to check if setbacks have been changed.
Key Drive:  Key drive resident has requested that the SHA support a NO right turn on red from Janney’s to Quaker. President Flemming wants us to be aware and we will discuss at further meeting.
SRO: Councilman Chapman changed his mind, and they will be back in schools for now. 
Noise Ordinance: President Flemming encourages all to take the Noise Ordinance survey that is due Oct 22, 2021, Public meeting on City proposed noise ordinance at 7:00 PM on October 28, 2021. The city wants to allow restaurants in a residential area to be considered as commercial use. This means the decibels will increase from 55 decibels residential to 60 decibels for commercial during the daytime hours of 7am-11pm. They also want to eliminate restriction on lawn mowers and blowers.

Virtual or In-Person SHA Meetings: Meetings will be held in person and zoom effective Nov 18, 2021, starting at 7pm

Annual Meeting: The annual meeting has been moved from Nov 11, 2021, to Nov 18, 2021, and the meeting will be in person. The speaker will be Acting Police Chief Don Hayes.
City Manager Selection Process: Federation of Civic Associations is trying to get a representative on the committee searching for the new City Manager, Jack Sullivan attended via Zoom the Mark Jinks discussion on the next City Manager. Mark Jinks said that one larger challenge will be the new City Manager will need to have collective bargaining experience. He stated that higher salaries will need more revenue and feels that with everyone working from home, hotel and commercial revenue will shrink. He hinted that excess hotel space could be used to house the homeless. He indicated that if Metro and Dash Bus fares free rides are to continue it will cost the taxpayers a substantial amount of money. Flooding is all because of climate change and they have hired a Flood Czar. The message that Jack took away was that the Single-Family homeowner will be the ones hit the hardest.

Safer Country Anti-Gun violence group which has planted a grove of trees at Chinquapin and wants to name that grove “Peace Tree Grove for Gun Violence Prevention”. President Flemming wants us to think about it and we will vote on it in December.

Board Member Attendees: Carter Flemming, Tom Fulton, Nancy Jennings, Dick Hayes, Bill Goff, Richard Hunt, Jack Sullivan, Kathy McAfee, Francis Terrell, Bette Smith, Bill Rossello, Frank Putzu Jim Rowley, Christina Holt, and Paul Judge.
Others in Attendance:  Annetta Catchings, Hillary Orr, Brad, Fran Vogel. Paula Iphone, Beth Chase, Jeanne O’Leary, Ryan Knight.

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathy McAfee


